Minutes of the Forest County Board of Adjustment
Monday, August 9th, 2010

9:30 a.m. 5146 Linden Street, Laona, WI.  54541

1. The call to order was given by Chairman Ron Tschohl at 9:30 a.m. in the Laona town Hall at 5146 Linden Street.

2. The roll was called and members present for this meeting were Ron Tschohl, Jim Drefahl and Dan Samz.  Members of the audience were Jim Ambrosius, Jack Neddo, Lori Locy and Karen Davis.

3. Motion by Jim Drefahl to approve the agenda, second by Dan Samz, all in favor, motion approved.

4. Minutes of the last meeting will be held until the next BOA with the proper members present.

5. The clerk confirmed compliance with the open meeting requirements.

6. The chairman did not put any time limitations on any speaker. 

7. Motion by Dan Samz to open the public hearing, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved.

8. The clerk read the application and it is attached.

9. Ron Tschohl recorded the site inspection numbers.  The old deck was 50 feet 2 inches from the OHWM.  The new deck addition was 45 feet 3 inches from the OHWM.  The lot is 50 feet wide.
10. Lori Locy said she had made an agreement to sell the property and the prospective new owner occupied the home and did repairs and renovations before backing out of the sale.  She thought he had permits.  She would like to keep the deck addition.

11. ZA gave the staff report.  She said the cabin has a new sanitary and the original deck was permitted.  The new portion extends across to the end of the cabin but juts out 5 feet.

12. The only related correspondence came from Jean Hoffman, it is attached, she objected.  A letter was given to the BOA by Judy Koch, and she had no objections.  The letter is attached.
13. There was no ex-part communication.

14. Two members from the Town of Laona were present and had no objection to the deck remaining as is.

15. ZA asked that the BOA, in their decision, require mitigation and direction to the runoff caused by the neighboring property.

16. There were no final questions.
17. Motion by Dan Samz to close the public hearing, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved.

18. There will be no closed session required.

19. Ron tschohl said he really didn’t see anything wrong with wanting to fill out the deck across the house.  This is a good opportunity for mitigation.  He went on to explain that there should be a no mow zone 35 feet back from the OHWM and in this case only 17 feet of view corridor.  The lot is very sandy and the old riprap is washing out from the neighbor’s runoff. There are native plants that will grow there such as raspberry, blackberry, and blueberry. The shoreline needs to be re-rocked or the lawn will wash out.  Jim Drefahl said that if the town has no objection and we get the mitigation, he sees no problem.  
20. Motion by Dan Samz to grant the variance with mitigation, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved.  

21. Discussion was held with the clerk as to the neighbor’s erosion problem and how it could be solved. Direction was given to the applicant on how to stop the one small area of erosion she has on the side of the cabin. Direction was given to the clerk to write a letter to Mr. Dombrowski asking that he control the erosion from his property that runs across the Locy property.

22. Motion by Dan Samz to adjourn, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved.

Note: Mr. Dombrowski entered the meeting after adjournment.
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